Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Morledge Street Section 19 flood investigation reports
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I would be grateful for the last Section 19 reports for Morledge Street to be forwarded to me or one to be instigated 
Answer:
The Council does not hold Section 19 reports for Morledge Street. The Council does not produce reports for individual street where there are less than 30 properties involved.

This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the FOIA and Regulation 14 of the EIR, because in accordance with Section 1(1) of the FOIA and Regulation 12(4)(a) of the EIR, the information is not held by the Council.

and also all flood and drain inspection reports in the last 18 months to be forwarded as previously requested, and new street inspections conducted and reported upon. 

As above, this information is not held.  When the Council’s Flooding and Drainage Team visit a location to clear blocked in gullies, they only provide a report if there are any issues that needs further investigation. If the gully is working normally no further information is produced. We do not produce a formal investigation report after each gully visit. 

Here is the list of dates our team attended the location in the last 18 months:
· 30/06/2023

· 26/04/2024

· 09/08/2024

· 22/09/2024

· 24/09/2024
Further information on flood investigations and reports can be accessed via the following link: Flood investigations and reports (leicester.gov.uk).
A Section 19 report was published after the storm event in June 2023 in the Leicester City.  The report can be found through the link above under the attachments section at the bottom of the page.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

